Superintendent’s Report

October 22nd, 2018
I.       Needs Assessment 
Annual Needs Assessment is included on the action agenda for consideration with technology once again dominating the list of needs.  Although annual KETS funds are made available to the schools, the financial support from the state has continued to decline to a point where schools can’t even replace all of their older, outdated student work stations, much less add something new.  Therefore, most of what we see in the Needs Assessment requests is centered around technology and/or specific instructional programs that often include disposable materials.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
September 26th;  OVEC - Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*See Attached
VI. TES/SCHS Project
You’ve seen the recent e-mails from SCB to Morrell Construction in relation to addressing the floor at TES.  Although I’m unaware at this time of what Morrell’s actions will be, it is reassuring to know that Kevin Cheek from SCB is effectively communicating the directives and expectations of the BOE in an a manner that will produce a timely resolution.
In regards to SCHS, the construction trailer has been set up and after our final meeting on the 22nd, we hope to see movement which will likely begin with the greenhouses and placement of another “blue building” around back.  After Football Senior Night on the 26th, Issac-Tatum will then have the green light to begin work on and around the football field, track, softball lights, etc. until they are prepared to begin construction on the Academic-Athletic Complex.
VII. Road Department Building
We’ve been given the ok to proceed with seeking an appraisal to find the fair-market value of the current transportation garage on Town Hill Road.  Once we get an appraisal and the green light to proceed, we then need to get together and take a look at the proposal as a group to consider our next steps and/or actions to fulfill yet another identified need on the Local Facilities Plan.
VIII. Calendar Committee
The time has once again come to ask for a volunteer from the BOE to serve in the capacity of representative for the Calendar Committee.  We traditionally have this committee prepared in late November with the first, initial meeting to set the charge for the committee while addressing policy and statute in December.  Once we return from Christmas Break, we will then meet 2-3 additional times before a draft is submitted to the BOE for consideration and approval.
        IX.        Work-Ready Communities Panel
As a result of the collaborative partnership with city and county entities in an effort to achieve “work-ready” status, I will be traveling to Frankfort on the 30th with other officials from Spencer County in order to assist in answering questions and explaining the school districts’ involvement in the community work-ready initiative.    
